
     
 

March 31, 2023 
 
 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for the Purchase of Electric Buses for Southside Bus Operating Facility 
in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is Hampton Roads Transit, 
located at 509 E. 18th Street, Norfolk, VA 23504. The funding would be used to purchase four 
Battery Electric Busses. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it supports 
some of the busiest bus routes in all of Virginia and the additional busses would support higher 
frequencies on a heavily utilized route. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 
chapter 53 of title 49 of the United States Code. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
Robert C. “Bobby” Scott 
Member of Congress 
 
 


